
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  September 7, 2021 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
RECENT COVERAGE IN OWYHEE AVALANCHE: Homedale Elementary School has recently been featured 
twice in the Owyhee Avalanche. We are grateful to Jon Brown and the positive coverage we have 
received as we roll out a brand-new school year.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TEACHERS TAKING ADVANTAGE OF PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES: Several of our 
teacher have had opportunities to attend trainings focused on literacy within the first two weeks of 
school. Both training opportunities, Southwest Literacy Cooperative and SMART, will be ongoing 
trainings for our teachers throughout the year. We are very excited to have them participate in these 
cohorts and we’re excited what they will bring back and share with our school community!  
 

CURRENT STUDENT ENROLLMENT: Here are our current enrollment numbers two weeks into the new 
school year: 
 
Kindergarten: 105 
1st Grade: 97 
2nd Grade: 99 
3rd Grade: 104 
4th Grade: 99 
Total: 504 
 
 
COVID-19 UPDATE AT HES: While we are taking every precaution to ensure the safety of all students and 
staff during this pandemic, we have not been immune to its effects so far. Last week we had one third 
and one fourth grade student test positive for COVID-19. We also currently have one staff member out 
who tested positive for the virus.  
 
During the week of August 30 – September 2 (week two of school) we averaged more than 65 student 
absences per day, including 98 absences last Wednesday, largely due to a variety of illnesses. The 
number of daily absences is concerning, but we appreciate parents who are keeping kids’ home who do 
not feel well and we strongly encourage them to continue doing so.  
 



 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
September 10  Staff In-Service 
October 1  Student Support & Enrichment / Staff In-Service 
October 14  End of 1st Quarter 
October 27-28  Parent-Teacher Conferences 
November 5  Staff In-Service  
 


